February 7, 1972

Regular Session

BE IT REMEMBERED that the Quarterly Court of Loudon met on February 7, 1972; Whereupon Sheriff Russell opened Court. It appearing that there was not a quorum present, the Chairman adjourned the meeting to February 14, 1972, at 7:00 P. M., with notice to issue to all members.

County Judge

Adjourned Session

February 14, 1972

BE IT REMEMBERED that the Quarterly Court of Loudon County met on February 14, 1972, at 7:00 P. M. with the Honorable Harvey L. Sproul, County Judge of said County presiding, and with Edward Alexander, the County Court Clerk present; Whereupon Sheriff Russell led the Pledge of Allegiance and opened Court.

Squires present were:

J. J. Blair Henry C. Foster Curtis A. Williams Roy Bledsoe I. D. Conner
James M. Hartsook
J. G. Hudson
Jack H. Lefler

Squires absent were:

R. P. Hamilton

The minutes of the regular meeting of the Quarterly Court on January 10, 1972, were read and unanimously approved with the correction that Squire Conner should have been named as a member of the Hospital-Physician Coordinating Committee on page 109 of the minutes.

During the open discussion session of Court a question was raised by Ralph Bradshaw as to interpretation of the County Zoning Regulation. A question was raised concerning the building of New State Highway 72 near the McKelvey Spring, and the fear of Mr. McKelvey that the building of the highway might damage the spring and therefore damage the water supply to the Piney Utility District. At the request of Squire Blair, Judge Sproul was to write the State Highway Department for more information concerning this.

It was moved by Squire Foster, seconded by Squire Williams, that the Second District Road Commissioner be authorized and